
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

I realise I’ve said a fair bit about the performing arts 
in recent newsletters, and there is a reason for that. 
We are in the midst of the busiest point of the year 
for that area of school life and there is a lot 
happening.  This week 133 students (pictured 
below) have been presenting the Dance Benefit 
shows to highly appreciative audiences.  The 
dancers have produced a real variety of styles, and 
at a level of performance that has impressed 
everyone.  There has been a lot of comment from 
staff about the variety, the excellence and the sheer 
impact of truly high quality entertainment.  As ever, 
there is a lot of work going in to make such shows 
occur, and teacher Catherine Lambert and her 
senior students spend many, many hours devising, 
rehearsing and leading the work and they can be 
really proud of what they have achieved. 
 

Next Monday is the next major performance 
occasion, when our students will take part in Big 
Sing.  HVHS Class has 86 students, and there are 
another 30 in the Boys in Treble choir; a large 
number of willing voices, and straddling a real range 
of students.  The students will perform a New 
Zealand song, a recognised choral piece and a 
Twentieth Century “own choice” song.  They will 

sing at the Michael Fowler Centre on Monday, and 
we wish them all the best. 
 

This week also saw another event that I’d like to 
recognise.  Our student leaders convened a 
second meeting of student leaders from across the 
Valley’s secondary schools.  Together, they are 
planning an event which unites schools and sets 
an example of a positive social action that shows 
schools can work together, and that teenagers can 
unite to create something positive and good.  They 
are working up a week’s activities to be held in 
term three, with events occurring at each school on 
Monday to Thursday of the week and culminating 
in a Friday massed event.  I don’t want to say more 
at this stage, for it will be for the students to 
announce what they plan in detail.  However, I do 
want to acknowledge the students for their 
common effort to for a legacy event that will mark 
Year 13 of 2018 as a special group, Valley-wide. 
 
 
 
 
 
Ross Sinclair 
Principal 
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Looking Ahead 
 

 

June 
18-22 Year 11 Production 

18 Big Sing 

19 Wanganui Sports Exchange 

20 Year 12 and 13 Geography Trip 

21 CSW Swimming Championships 

22 Maori Leadership Day 2 

22 Rockquest Regional Finals 

22 Japanese Schools Trivia Quiz 

23 Chamber Music Centrals 

25-29 Year 11 Production 

25-29 Year 13 PE Camps 

27 St Marks Lunchtime Concert 

29 House Kahoot Competition 

 

July 
2-6 Year 11 Production 

4 Board of Trustees Meeting, 5.30 pm 

6 Polyfest 

6 Last Day of Term 2 

Congratulations to: 

 Congratulations to Sophie Waters 9DBMO 

who came 2nd and Lily Trompetter 9KGOV 

who came 3rd overall in the Orienteering 

Junior Girls Championship grade for College 

Sport Wellington. 

 ABTC Dance Competition  

 Sing Sing Sing Entertainment Group - 1st 

 Place  

 Vibe Hip Hop Troupe - Very Highly 

 Commended 

 Ellie Cotton 11BA Solo -  Highly 

 Commended 

 Rosie Simmons 11NB Solo - Very Highly 

 Commended 
 

 Onstage Dance Restricted Competition  

 Body Love Contemporary Troupe - 1st 

 Place 

 Ellie Cotton 11BA solo - 3rd Place 
 

 Hutt Valley Performing Arts Competition 

 Maria Jazz team - Very Highly Commended 

 Body Love Contemporary Troupe - 1st 

 Place 

 Sing Sing Sing Entertainment Group - 1st 

 Place 

 Ella Leitner 12BT Solo- Commended 

 Ellie Cotton 11BA and Lisa Philipsen 13FX 

 Contemporary Duet - 3rd Place 

 Ellie Cotton 11BA Solo- Commended 

 Vibe Hip Hop Troupe - 2nd Place 

 Rebekah Wood 10WORB Hip Hop Solo - 1st 

 Place 
 

 Hip Hop Unite National Championships  

 Jasmine Clout 11RI and Niya Rodger 11MS 

 Hip Hop Duet - 4th Place 

Office and Resource Centre closure 
 

The Office and Resource Centre will be closed on 
Wednesday 20 June and 4 July between 8.30 and 9.30 
am due to whole school professional development. 
 

There will be three closures at this time during each 
term. 

Gateway Placements Needed 
 

The HVHS Gateway programme is looking for work 
placement providers one day or a morning or afternoon 
a week to provide a learning environment for Gateway 
students while they are still studying at school.   
 

Students work as volunteers looking to gain work skills 
and experience.  Our students need an adult mentor to 
provide a learning environment in the following careers 
pathways.   
 

If you have any contacts with business or anyone that 
may help, please contact Meghan McKeefry on 
meghan.mckeefry@hvhs.school.nz.  

Cǳƭƭ-¢ƛƳŜ Wƻō ±ŀŎŀƴŎȅ 
 

! ǎƳŀƭƭΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅΣ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ ƭŀƴŘ ǎǳǊǾŜȅƻǊǎΣ ŎƛǾƛƭ 
ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǇƭŀƴƴŜǊǎ ǎŜŜƪǎ ŀ 
ȅƻǳƴƎΣ Ŭǘ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǝŎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŘǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ 
ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜΦ 
 

/ǳǧǊƛǎǎ /ƻƴǎǳƭǘŀƴǘǎ [ǘŘ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǾŀŎŀƴŎȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ŬŜƭŘ 
ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ŀ ǿƛŘŜ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ 
ƭŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŜƴǘǊȅ ƭŜǾŜƭ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴ 
ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳƻǝǾŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ 
ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΦ 
 

!ƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳΣ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǘ 
ƭŜŀǎǘ ŀ ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ ŘǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜ ŀ 
Ƴŀƴǳŀƭ ŎŀǊΦ 
LŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƻǳƴŘǎ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎǾ ǘƻΥ 
Wŀƴ .ŜƭƭΣ ŜƳŀƛƭΥ ƧŀƴϪŎǳǧǊƛǎǎΦŎƻΦƴȊΣ ǇƘƻƴŜ лп фофф фнпс 
!ǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ŎƭƻǎŜΥ ол WǳƴŜ нлму 
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